Secretary 

The Senate

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

AUSTRALIA 

Dear Sir,

Greater Sunrise Unitisation Agreement Implementation

Bill 2004 and Customs Tariff Amendment (Greater Sunrise) Bill 2004
I am opposed to the passing of this bill as I beleive that it undermines and prejudices the capacity and freedom of the East Timorese government to negotiate with our government maritime boundaries and an oil and gas revenue-sharing agreement that is a fair and just under the principles of international law.

There is no justification for the immediate urgent passing of these bills as production from the Greater Sunrise fields is not commercially viable at the moment or even in the medium-term.

I understand that in theory the bills are intended to provide certainty to the petroleum exploration businesses involved. However, given the withdrawal by the Howard government from jurisdiction of the International Court of Justice and the provisions United Nations Convention of the Law of the Sea in 2002 and the government's sudden introduction of the bills on 11 March, I am convinced that the passing of the bills will further deny justice to East Timor over the maritime border agreement and oil and gas revenue sharing.

Yours sincerely,

Stanley Stork

5/63 Berkeley Street

Hawthorn. Vic. 3122

